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OCTOBER 15, 2020 
 
CIRCULAR NO. 40/20 
 
TO MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
Dear Member: 
 
PRE-EMPLOYMENT MEDICAL EXAMINATION (PEME) PROGRAM: CHANGES IN 
KALININGRAD, RUSSIAN FEDERATION 
  
Members are asked to note, with immediate effect, the following addition to the Club-
approved PEME clinics in Kaliningrad, Russian Federation: 
 
Medical Facility: Medical Centre Novomed Ltd. 
 
Address: Office 19, Gagarin Street 2 B, Kaliningrad, 236038, Russian Federation 
 
Doctor in Charge of American Club PEMEs: Dr. Erika Smolina 
 
Tel./Fax: +7 (4012) 56 23 11/ +7 (4012) 53 86 84 
 
Mobile Phone: +7 911 466 6174 
 
E-mails: smolina.novomed@mail.ru and porthospital@mail.ru  
 
Members are also asked to note that the Non-state (Private) Healthcare Institution—Railway 
Hospital at Kaliningrad Station of the Public Corporation "Russian Railways"—no longer 
performs PEMEs on behalf of the Club. 
 
As a reminder, an up-to-date list of approved PEME clinics can always be found at: 
 

https://www.american-club.com/page/approved-peme-clinics 
 
If Members have any questions, they are invited to contact Dr. William Moore, Senior Vice 
President, by e-mail at william.moore@american-club.com. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Joseph E.M. Hughes, Chairman & CEO 
Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc., Managers for 
    THE AMERICAN CLUB 
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